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BASEBALL PROSPECTS.

" T o fee or Not to Be; That

is the Question."

It is a common saying in
Texas that only newcomers and
fools attempt to foretell weather
conditions, and the thing might
well be said in regard to pre-
dicting what sort of a ball team
Sewanee is likely to have, es-
pecially when the season is as
yet so young. But even the
most casual observer can see
that Sewanee will have to rely
largely on the traditional "spirit"
with which her athletic sons are
imbued to make the coming sea-
son a successful one. But as
Sewanee teams have so often
triumphed in spite of obstacles
seemingly as insurmountable as
those which present themselves
at the beginning of this season,
Sewanee men may well be op-
timistic as regards the chances
of the coming team's success.
There are few seasoned players
available, it is true, but Sewanee
his often sent green teams to
victory before, and as Sewanee
has showed an unusually decided
tendency to repeat itself in the
past, there is no doubt in the
minds of Sewanee men but that
the same thing will occur again.
Sewanee suffers heavily in losing
such men as Simkins, Murray,
Cope and Hogue, but all that
hard, enthusiastic work can do
in replacing former stars will
surely be done.

No time was lost in beginning
practice, as a good-sized squad
has been at work since the first
day of the term. J. M. Selden,
an old Varsity man, has charge
of the practice until the arrival
of Ashford, the regular coach,
and has proved himself well
qualified for the position.

Only three of last year's team
are on the Mountain—Captain
Smith, Croft, and Huger. Smith
will in all probability play at his
former position in center field,
while Croft is being tried at
third, where be is doing well.
He covers his territory with
good speed and throws particu-
larly well. Huger, one of last
year's pitchers, should be the
better for his past experience,
but his late arrival has prevented
any display of his ability. In
addition to Huger, two new
pitchers have appeared—Steed
and Hanff—both of whom have
good speed and should develop
into strong pitchers on acquiring
better control. As to the rest of
the infield, Jones, one of the best
players on the Grammar School
team of last year, is doing well
at short, as is Finlay, of the
same team, at second. At first,

\

Phillips, Hoover and Turner are
possibilities, but all three are not
playing in Varsity form as yet,
their work being much too slow.
The position of catcher bids fair
to be a difficult one to fill. Croft
and Hoover have both been
tried here, but neither one's
work is very commendable.
There is an abundance of raw
material available for the outfield,
W. E. Wheless being one of the
most promising candidates for
such a position. Peak, Bostrom,
Whited, Pegues, Sneed, Gilreath
and R. W. Wheless show some
promise of developing into fair
outfielders, but all need a great
deal of hard practice.

Three promising players have
unfortunately been prevented
from appearing on the field by
sickness. Winter, third base-
man of last year's Grammar
School team, was taken sick af-
ter a few practices, and Stewart
and Parrish, whose chances for
infield positions were good, are
both disabled. All of the men
out at present are weak at the
bat, and it will be only by hard
work and close attention to the
instructions of the coach that a
good crowd of hitters will be de-
veloped.

The schedule has not been en-
tirely arranged as yet, but prom-
ises to be a hard one. Many of
the teams to be met have had
the advantage of practice during
the past month or two and will
be formidable foes, if reports of
their performances in recent
practice games are true.

Several games will probably
be played on the Mountain, after,
which a scries will be played
with each of the following col-
leges : With the University of
Alabama, in Tuscaloosa; with
the Southern University, in
Greensboro; with the Univer-
sity of Tennessee, in Knoxville ;
with Vanderbilt, in Nashville,
and later in Sewanee; with the
Georgia Techs., in Atlanta ; and
with Mercer University, in Ma-
con.

OPENING' OF THE UNI-
YERSTTY.

With all Due Fovrn and Cer-
emony the Lent Term

Begins.

The greatest number of stu-
dents in recent years gathered
in St. Augustine's Chapel on
Thursday morning, 19th inst.,
to formally take up their work
anew. The Chaplain of the
University,'[Rev. W. A. Guerry,
conducted the services. The

I Vice-Chancellor, in his opening
address, commented quite fully
upon all phases and conditions
of the Rhodes scholarships to
Oxford, adding that this Univer-
sity had and would always stand
upon the broad-minded princi-
ples stressed in the will of Mr.
Rhodes. The Vice-Chancellor
furthermore expressed the wish
that the students would apply
generally from their several
States, and in the meanwhile
prepare themselves to take ad-
vantage of the splendid opportu-
nity offered them.

At the conclusion of the ad-
dress by the Vice-Chancellor the
Deans made their announce-
ments, followed by a felicitous
and entertaining speech by the
Head Master of the Grammar
School.

Mr. Guerry, at the request of
the Vice-Ehancellor's made a few
remarks reminding the students
of their duty to themselves and
their University, and bidding the
new students a most cordial wel-
come.

After the services the students
were assigned classes and the
work began at once.

SEWANEE ORCHESTRA.

/Twilight Services.
Rev. Mr. Guerry is conduct- I

Football Coaches.
Manager Vernon S. Tupper,

of the football team, has secured
the services of Mr. George S.
Whitney, Captain of Cornell
University Eleven, as head coach
to coach the Sewanee team next
fall. Mr. Whitney is a famous
and splendid player with expe-
rience as a coach, and will
doubtless fill his post most ac-
ceptably. Mr. F. M. Osborne,

ing twilight service's every after- | quarterback on last year's Var?

noon in St. Augustine's Chapel.
These services are impressive
and beautiful and are well at-
tended by students and resi-
dents. They will continue un-
interruptedly until after Easter.
These services form a feature
of Lent at Sewanee, and the at-
tendance of the students, since
it is optional, is most gratifying.
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Executive Committee.
The Executive Committee of

the Athletic Association met last
Tuesday. Mr. Prentice A. Pugh
was nominated Business Man-
ager of T H E SEWANEE PURPLE

to succeed Mr. T. A. Cheatham.
Another meeting will be held in
the near luture to arrange the
finances of the Association for
the coming year.

Subscribe for T H E PURPLE.

Even if you can learn the news
without it, remember that you
are contributing to the support
of university institutions.

sity, will act as associate coach.
Mr. Osborne was captain and
star on North Carolina for three
years, and for the last two years
has played on the Sewaaee
eleven. He coached the 1901
team, and his ability as a coach
is as great as his ability as a
player. With such coaches the
team should develop along cham-
pionship lines.

The Athletic Association of
Kentucky University has recent-
ly adopted a constitution very
much like that of Sewanee. Full
supervision of all athletic rela-
tions with other colleges is vest-
ed in an Athletic Council, which
passes upon the eligibility of
players and schedules of games
for all teams.

The manager of Kentucky's
football team has arranged
g.imes with Virginia, North Car-
olina, Vanderbilt and Sewanee.
They are to have a, Princeton
coach.

Famous Aggregation of M11-
sical Celebrities Resumes

Activity.

Frequenters of Forensic and
devotees of the dance will re-
joice to know that the Orchestra
will resume again its labors in
the interest of Mountain melody.
All of its members have returned
with the exception of Mr. Gates,
the brilliant wielder of the drum-
sticks. It will be difficult to fill
his place, but some innocent vic-
tim will undertake the arduous
task. There is also prospect of
an additional member or two.

By the time the Lenten season
is over the newest and most pop-
ular waltzes and two-steps will
be added to the repertoire of the
orchestra and Forensic will echo
to the classic strains of "Mr.
Dooley," "Under the Bamboo
Tree," " Bill Bailey," " Hia-
watha," and other triumphs of
the composer's art.

Concerts from the Tower, min-
strel shows, and other eupho-
nious amusements, have been
planned to take place as soon as
the cold, piercing winds and
heayy rains of March and April
shall give place to the balmy
zephyrs and warm sunshine of
May and June.

Meeting of the Inter-collegiate
Athletic Association.

After the close of the Univer-
sity last December the Southern
Inter-collegiate Athletic Asso-
ciation met in the Aragon Hotel,
Atlanta, with President Dudley,
of Vanderbilt Universit}', in the
chair. Dr. Wiggins and Mr.
Henry I). Phillips represented
the Sewanee Athletic Associa-
tion. A'.most the entire mem-
bership of the Association was
represented. Dr. Dudley and
the other officers of the organi-
zation were re-elected.

Tulane was suspended for one
year for playing ineligible men.
This affects Sewanee especially',
since a game of baseball had
been arranged with their man-
agement.

Texas explained the playing
of Ormond Simkins, and the
charges against their Associa-
tion were withdrawn.

The rules were amended con-
siderably. One of the rules
changed was that determining
the time limit of a player in the
Association. The former ruling
was that an amateur could play
five years in this Association,
whether or not he had played at
another institution prior to the
time of entrance into the Asso-
ciation. The new rule stipulates
that a man shall play but five
years including every year
played before entrance into the
Association. Mr. F. M. Os-
borne, of this University, is, by
this regulation, debarred from
further participation in athletics
in the South.

Another important and much-
needed rule passed was that
penalizing breakages of con-
tract. Sewanee has suffered year
after year on account of the in-

excusable breakings of contracts
by opposing managers, and the
fact that the Association as a
whole has taken a firm stand in
this regard is of great benefit to
institutions whose college ethics
have been of a high standard.

After a two day's session and
a most successful and harmo-
nious meeting the Association
adjourned to meet in New Or-
leans next December.

ALUMNI NOTES.

The engagement of W. E.
Graves, *97-'oo, of Cuero, Texas,
has been announced,

Walter Scollard has entered
the lists of business in his native
city of Dallas.

II. Stringfellow is holding the
position of engineer on the Ala-
bama & Kansas City Railroad,
and is at present laying out the
new road at Mobile.

Messrs. Hogne, Simkins and
Murray, it is said, will fill three
positions on the Augusta summer
ball team this year.

Coles Phinizy, of Augusta, has
entered the insurance business,
giving up a profitable place in a
wholesale dry goods company to
do so.

Rev. T- H. Brown will takf
charge of the Parish at Fernan-
dina, Fla., on the first of April.

Tel fair Hodgson, R. F. Kil-
patrick and Albert McNeal form
the Sewanee contingent doing
business on Wall Street.

Luke and Overton Lea will
graduate at the Columbia Law
School in June and enter their
profession at the St. Louis bar.

Phelan Beale is a prominent
candidate for track, crew and
football honors at Columbia Uni-
versity, New York city.

C. C. Pinckney is a lawyer at
the Richmond bar.

Austin McNeal graduates from
Vanderbilt Law School in June.

Bishop'Moreland, '85, of Sac-
ramento, is on trial for alleged
violations "of the canons of the
Church. Among the charges is^
that of playing tennis.

George Wilson is in business
with his father at Lexington,
Miss.

J. Bayard Snowden is coming
to the front among the young
business men in Memphis.

George Egleston is general
solicitor for the Birmingham
Electric Power Co., a very res-
ponsible place.

Douglas Nash will form a Se-
wanee Alumni Association in St.
Louis.

The differences that have ex-
isted between Pennsylvania and
Princeton have been settled.
The former and Georgetown will
also play again in the fall.
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BCCE QUAM BONUM ! Behold
how good and joyful a thing it is
for brethren to dwell together.
Once again the mother Mountain
welcomes the return of her sons
to the shrine of Wisdom, where
Peace for aye abides as honored
guest. The cordial greeting and
the hearty handclasp is as warm
and sincere as ever it was before.
Likes "and dislikes, preferences
and prejudices, steal away for
the first few weeks of this good
Lenten term, not daring to be
seen amidst the genuine rejoic-
ing of all, for we are all alike the
equal sons of Sevyanee, from the
greatest to the least among us ;
and as such are at peace and
unity among ourselves.

A little while yet and the aza-
leas and violets will bloom ; then
the laurel of pink and of white
will come out to crown the moun-
tain's brow. These will symbol-
ize the beauty and tranquility of
our fascinating Sewanee life.
Its charm is alway present to
beguile us into forgetfulness of
that noble discontent which
brings with it endeavor and at-
tainment. And yet the charm
never cloys the appetite. It is
as fresh to-day as in the olden
golden day of Sewanee's incip-
iency, There be many of us who
even fancy that here in our vasty
mountain home the blue flower,
that token of inscrutable happi-
ness, flourishes year by year and
fadeth not. Even so.

In a word, you have returned
unto your own to peruse anew
the scroll of God's handiwork
writ upon the mountain top, that
a conception of the great gran-
deur of nature may make you,
for whom all these things were
wrought, finer and better men.
Ecce quam bonum.

HOWEVER great the chasm be-
tween the dignity of the profes-
sorial toga and the facetiousness
of Mother Goose's ever- popular
doggerel, it is not inappropriate
to apply a rhyme from that vol-
ume of child-lore to the case in
discussion:
"A dtllar a dollar, a ten o'clock scholar,

What makes you come so soon?
You used to come at ten o'clock,

But now you come at noon."

Now it is that the Lent term
of the University is well under
way. The students are here,
gathered together from all sec-
tions of our fair Southland, sup-

posedly for the purpose of sit-
ting at the feet of learned men
and wise in order to absorb a
modicum of wisdom here and a
molecule of knowledge there.
But the professors? Oh, where
are they ? Some are here, some
are not. To be perfectly accu-
rate, three of our beloved faculty
are not yet with us. They are
far away on the billow. Of
course, in utmost seriousness, all
of this is bad, because of the ex-
ample it will set to the students.
Some of us are just big enough
fools to argue thuswise : "If the
professors walk after this man-
ner, why can't we do the same?"
Some of us will fail to take into
consideration the fact that be-
tween student and professor there
is a great gulf fixed, and that the
latter occupies the preferred side
of the shore abutting on said
gulf. So, inasmuch as we can-
not do otherwise, let us of the
lower order establish a prece-
dent of promptness and respon-
sibility.

LITERARY SOCIETIES.

THE VICE-CHANCELLOR, in

speaking of the Rhodes Scholar-
ships at the opening exercises
of the new term, avowed that he
stood emphatically for the all-
around student as against the
grind. We do not intend to dis-
cuss the merits of this porten-
tious piece of prescient philan-
thropy on the part of Cecil
Rhodes, nor shall we probe into
the motive of his magnificent
bequest. The former stand for
themselves. As for the latter it
is clear to all except those dire-
fully afflicted with anglophobia
that the end in view will justify
the motive with which this rich
endowment was given.

We merely wish to express a
belief that the all-around student
is of more service, once he goes
out into the world, than the
grind. It is quite true that
many of the world's benefactors
once plodded their dreary way
through school and came there-
out with a fine something in their
minds, which was in time to be
delivered to the world. But the
plodder is essentially a one-
sided man, and no one-sided
man has ever attained to that
which, next to the knowledge of
God, is the greatest, the knowl-
edge of man.

He who is interested in the
various student activities at col-
lege is in a far deeper sense the
embryo citizen of the world than
he who grinds constantly at
books. Laying aside the self-
sacrifice necessiated by partici-
pation in work outside of the
classroom and viewing the ques-
tion from a selfish standpoint, it
is the man that devotes time and
energy to athletics, publica-
tions, literary societies, social
matters and the like, as well as
to his classes, who in reality is
developing himself in the best
way for the struggle with the
world outside. He is acquiring
the sense of initiative, without
which one never arises above
the level of the mass. He is learn-
ing men and motives, which are
indispensable to an influential
career. He is becoming broad-
er in mind and more liberal in
heart, with bigger sympathies
and consequently with wider
hope, because of which he is be-
coming the more fit for service,
and service is the road to reward
in this world and the next.
Above all he is setting himself
in the direct way of true man-
hood.

SIGMA EPSILON.

March 28.—The society held
its regular weekly meeting at
the usual hour and place.

The reader, Mr. deRosset, and
the second delaimer, Mr. Puck-
ette, were both absent.

The first declaimer, Mr.
Young, was present and pre-
pared.

Mr. Ellerbe, the essayist, read
a well-written sketch of "Cecil
Rhodes."

The question, "Resolved, That
athletics are given undue promi-
inence in this University," was
debated on the affirmative by
Messrs. Rylance and Abeel,and
on the negative by Messrs.
Smith and Nesbit. The nega-
tive won the decision of the
judges, Mr. Smith being chosen
the best speaker.

After a short business session
the society adjourned.

PI OMEGA.

March 28.—The society was
called to order at 7.30 p. m., and
the regular literaiy exercises
were begun at once.

The reader was absent.
Messrs. McBee and Duncan,

declaimers, were prepared.
Mr. Ticknbr, the essayist, read

a paper on the " Observance of
Confederate Memorial Day.

The debate, "Resolved, That
scholarly attainments should be
superior to the other requisites
of the Rhodes •Scholarships,"
was debated on the affirmative
by Messrs. Seaman and Lind-
sey, and on the negative by
Messrs. Brown and Poynor. The
negative won, but the judges
gave no decision as to best de-
bater.

After a short business session
the society adjourned.

The Cap and Gown.

The editor-in-chief and busi-

ness manager of the '03 Cap and

Gown have worked with energy

and effect during the past three

months, and the issue is sure to

be a creditable one, comparing

favorably with the former issues.

The financial outcome is al-

most sure to be successful. The

Annual will appear June 25th,

and no effort will be spared in

its preparation to make it truly

representative of the student

body.
• — : - • « • • • • - •

Chelidon.
The society of the Chelidon

held its hebdomadal meeting on
Friday night. The meeting was
overawed by the condescending
presence of Mr. Poynor. The
insignificance of the ideas of the
present membership was reveal-
ed by the closing speech of this
prodigy. However, the mem-
bers were compelled by the
Leader, Mr. Lonberg, though
with fear and trembling because
of Mr. Poynor's critical ear, to
deliver their opinions as to
whether the IBible should be a
compulsory branch of the under-
graduate work for a degree.
The society's opinion was that it
would be impractical and unwise
to introduce this branch. The
Leader summed up in a thor-
oughly prepared and interesting
speech.
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PERSONALS AND LOCALS. I

R. E. Cowart will arrive on
April ist to pursue his work in
the University.

J. C. James has returned to
Sewanee after a year's absence
and entered tne Academic De-
partment.

Messrs. Masterson and Percy
Will be absent until the latter
part of the term. Mr. Percy is
touring Mexico.

Lee Kirby-Smith will return
from a two months' visit in Mex-
ico this week.

Miss Etta Lee has returned
from a most pleasant visit in
New Orleans.

Miss Elizabeth Kirby-Smith
is visiting in Washington.

F. S. Houghteling and H. G.
Seibels will spend a few days in
Memphis about the tenth of
April.

Miss Mary McNeal has re-
turned from St. Louis.

Mr. Albert McNeal, of New
York City, is visiting Capt. Mc-
Neal.

Miss Bessie Jemison will spend
April in Sewanee.

Mrs. W. B. Nauts returns next
week. She is now in Louis-
ville.

Clayton Earl Wheat was beset
and hemmed in by the xinruly
waters of the Mississippi, which
prevented his early arrival.

Nellie Winter is fast improv-
ing from his recent illness.

Phi Delta Theta initiated El-
lerbe and Watkins ; Alpha Tau
Omega, Jones,Dabney and Ingra-
ham ; and Kappa Sigma, Steed,
last Tuesday night.

Percy Huger and Meacham
Stewart arrived last week to re-
sume their work.

Mr. Jervey is in charge of the
Department of English during
the absence of Dr. Henneman.

Miss Dora Colmore returned
last week trom Florida.

Mrs. Preston spent a most
pleasant winter with her son in
Porto Rico.

The Athletic Association's debt
is at a lower figure than it has
been at any time for the past
four years.

John Ruef, who entered the
University last year, and who
caught star ball on the Varsity
for three years, will probably be
out and at his position in a few
days.

F. S. Houghteling went to
Nashville last week on business
pf an important nature.

Roger N. Atkinson, alias
"Pop," failed to return, having
accepted a position as guardian
of the inmates of the Southwest-
ern Insane Asylum, situated at
San Antonio, Texas. The posi-
tion is a very -responsible one.

F. M. Osborne has returned
from Tracy City, where he has
had charge of St. Mary's Parish
during the Winter.

Miss Bessie Jemison gave a
small house party at her home in
Birmingham to several boys be-
fore school opened, closing the
affair with a cotillon in honor of
Bozeman Rylance.

Dr. and Mrs. Hall spent the
winter in Mexico.

Miss Katharine Wiggins gave
a small chafing dish party last
Wednesday evening at Fulford
Hall. Those present were Miss
King and Messrs. Marshall,
Worsham, McBee and Barney.

Nesbit, Brown, Bell, T. E.
Dabney and J. E. Jones were
advanced to the Order of Gowns-
men last Tuesday.

The new students at Hoffman
are: Harvey, Roseborough,
Lynch, Felder and Brong. Mel-
lichampe, Taaffe, and Goddard
are the new St. Lukeites.

The Misses Brooks will leave
this week for another year at
Fairmount.

Miss Johnnie Tucker will re-
turn to Sewanee next week.

Sharps and Flats.

It is always with delight tha t

we return to the dear old Moun-
tain after the happy and often
profitable long vacation. Each
year we are struck more and
more with the exquisite beauty
with which nature has clothed
this shrine of wisdom, and often
our eyes are gladdened by the
veritable triumphs of architec-
ture and landscape gprdening
which have risen during our ab-
sence.

In December the campus, de-
prived of its accustomed acces-
sories of whitewashed palings
and mud-streaked porcines, re-
minded us forcibly of the fertile
ploughed land of the valley.
But what a change meets our
eyes ~t]-is spring ! The once un-
ador ltd and severely classic
park is transformed. In its
place we tind an embryo forest,
decorated here and there with
lunch-baskets placed at conve-
nient intervals, and intersected
by paths laid out in such intri-
cate profusion as to puzzle one
familiar with the maze of Hamp-
ton Court. The effect is most
gratifying to the eye, and yet
something seems lacking. We
miss the handsome bronze foun-
tains and graceful stag's of cast
iron, which are necessary before
the campus can be called a
faithful representation o' the fa-

mous garden of Mr. Anheuser-
Busch, or can immediately bring
to our minds the gratifying
thought of the spirit which made
Sewanee famous.

The piney groves, whose lux-
uriant foliage now forms a slight
protection for golf balls and other
elusive beasts, may, we admit,
some day rise to such a height
as to be a welcome protection
for man from the rays of the
sun ; but we doubt if any of us
shall ever see that day, and
what may be a benefit to our
great grandchildren is to-day
ludicrous and distasteful to our
sight.

We have always understood
that the first requisite of a cam-
pus is dignity and simplicity, and
we opine that the student body
would much prefer that the beer-
garden style should originate
elsewhere than at Sewanee.

Subscribe for THE PURPLE,
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separately or together.)
One Indestructible Non-corrosive Pen

(for writing on linen.)
One Beautiful Rubber Stamp Monogram

Wreath for marking stationery.
One bottle gold bronze powder for gild-

ing stationery.
Making a complete outfit for marking

linen and stationery, all neatly packed in
a nice box, with full directions, for only
35c. Mail orders must give initials
when ordering.

GEO. C. DURY & CO.,
Nashville, Tenn.

W. J. Prince,
Undertakers' Agent,

Sewanee, Tenn.
Prompt attention given to all

orders in the Undertaking line.

HOWARD T. STEWART, D.D.S..
BBIEGS DISEASE SPECIALIST

Monteagle, Tenn.
Dr. Stewart will be at Monteagle until

about Sept. 20th.
Office at Monteagle Hotel.
Office hours 9 to 1.

Headquarters for 'Varsity Teams
of '03 in Nashville.

DUNCAN
NASHVILLE, TENN.

Rates, From $3 to $5 per
day.

L. C- GARRABRANT,
flanager.

Frank & Co.,
Gents' Furnishing, Hats

A N D

White Vests
R. N. ATKINSON, AGENT,

Hoffman iTallT"

University of the South,
SEWANEE, TENNESSEE.

THE ACADEMIC DEPARTMENT, organized in twelve
distinct Schools, provides courses of studies for the degrees of
C. E., B. A., M. A., and M.S.

THE THEOLOGICAL DEPARTMENT, organized in
six schools, under control of the Southern Bishops of the Prot-
estant Episcopal Church, confers upon its graduates the title
" Graduate in Divinity," and upon those who take the special
honor course, the degree of B. D.

THE MEDICAL DEPARTMENT, organized in eight
schools, begins its session in July and continues six months, pro-
viding a thorough course of study, extending over three annual
terms of six months each, in the science of Medicine, leading up
to the degree of M. D. Every care has been taken to make the
standard in this department exceptionally high. Medical students
are entitled to all the privileges of the Academic Department.

THE LAW DEPARTMENT provides thorough courses, ex-
tending over two years, in Roman, Constitutional, and Common
Law, with special instruction in Mercantile Law, Law of Com-
mon Carriers, etc. Special Summer Lectures by eminent law-
yers, are given in this School in the months of July and August.

A SPECIAL BUSINESS COURSE-in Finance and Econo-
my is provided for students not wishing to study for degrees.
The course extends over two years and includes the study of
Bookkeeping, Commercial Law, Banking,- Political Science, etc.

THE SEWANEE GRAMMAR SCHOOL prepares boys for
this and other universities and for business.

THE SCHOOL YEAR, consisting of forty weeks, is divided
into three terms, Lent (spring), beginning March 19 and ending
June 25 ; Trinity (summer), beginning June 2^ and ending Sep-
tember 23 ; Advent (fall), beginning September 24 and ending
December 17.

Address
B. L. WIGGINS, M.A., LL.D.,

Vice- Chancellor.
T T

A Force Pump
and a few minutes time may remove the
obstruction in the drain pipe. An honest
plumber can save you a lot of money by
the way he does his work. We do our
work to give the best results and to pleas*
our customers, rather than to run up
bills. If we do your work you'll realize
this.

T, J. MOONEY SCO.,
Nashville, . . . Tennessee.

Phone 641.

The Fairmount Book, 1Q02,
The Annual of Fairmount,

Prepared and published by the students and alumnae,
I s j u s t o u t a n d f o r s a l e . . . . . . • . ••••-•

The book contains about TOO handsomely illustrated pages,
bound in blue and silver, illustrated with numerous photographs,
drawings and pen-and-ink sketches. Full of interesting material.
Now on sale at the Supply Store. Price, $i ; by mail, $1.25.

Miss MARGUERITE FULLER, Business Manager, .
Fairmount School. Monteagle, Tennessee;

RAILWAY,
Greatest Highway

of Travel,

reaching the principal cities of
the South with its own lines.
Solid vestibuled trains, unex-
celled equipment, dining cars.
Speed, safety, comfort

Buffet Sleeping Car,
without change, between

Nashville, Washington and
New York, in each direction,
via^Ohattanooga, Knoxville,

and Asheville,— —

Through the

IANDOFTHESKY;

S. H. Harwick, Gen'l Pass'ger Agent
Washington, D. C.

J. E. Shipley, Ass't Gen. Pass. Agt,
Chattanooga, Tenn.

. P. Billups, Traveling I'ass'gr Ag
Chattanooga, Tenn.

Intercolleg iate Bureau of Academic
Costumes.

Makers of the Caps
Gowns and Hoods to
the American Col-
leges and Universi-
ties, including The
University of the
South, Harvard,Yale,
Princeton, Columbia,
University of Chica-
go, Johns Hopkins,

COTTREL & LEONARD,
472 Broadway, Albany, N. Y.

Godfried Gruetter,

SHO E MAKER

Sewanee, Tenn.

Shoes promptly repaired.

W . ID. GhA-LIE,

INSURANCE
Chamfer of Commerce B u i l i ,

Nashville, Tenn.

Residence 1441. Tel. 22. ]

MONTEAGLE
The Great Southern Chatauqua
Summer School and Assembly.

New Auditorium.
Largest and Finest

' In the South. . . .
w. R. PAYNE,

General Manager, ' •
Monteagle, Tenn.

FISH & WEIL, White Vests, Fine^Clothing, Shirts, Nashville, Tenn.



THE SEWANEE PT7BPLS:

IN THE COLLEGE WOULD

The proposition of some of
the Yale alumni to tear down the
building called '-Old South Mid-
dle" has brought forth a storm
of protests from Yale men all
over the countiy. The building
is more than a hundred years
old, and is the last reminder of
the golden era in Yale's history.

North Carolina and Johns Hop-
kins have arranged to hold the
second of the series of debates
agreed upon between them last
year at Chapel Hill on May ist.

The annual boat race of the
American Rowing Association
on the Hudson will take place
June 26th. Besides the crews
entered last year Wisconsin and
Georgetown will both enter fresh-
men crews, and Syracuse will
be represented by a Varsity in
addition to her two eights.

South Carolina's prospects foi
a good baseball team this spring
are exceedingly bright. The
average attendance of candi-
dates at practice is about twenty-
five.

Frank Richmond Kimbrough.

Hall of Tenn. Omega of
Alpha Tan Omega,

Sewanee, Tenn., Jan. 3, 1903

WHEREAS, Almighty God, in
His infinite wisdom and good-
ness, has seen fit to take unto
Himself the soul of our beloved
brother, Frank Richmond Kim-
brough, whom we had learned to
love, honor and esteem for his
many noble qualities and manly
virtues, and who left to his fam-
ily, friends and Fraternity broth-
ers a memory ever to be revered
and cherished ; and

WHEREAS, The worth of a
young man of such nobility' of
character and kindness of heart
being realized, it is befitting that
we, his brothers in the bonds of
Alpha Tau Omega, should pass
resolutions expressing our sor-
row and sincere regret at his un-
timely death ; therefore be it

Resolved, That in the death
of Bro. Kimbrough we sustain
an irreparable loss both as indi-
viduals and as a Fraternity, and
his alma mater the loss of a true
and devoted son.

Resolved, That, feeling deep-
ly ourselves, we extend our most
sincere and heartfelt sympathy
to the family of our deceased
brother in the hour of their af-
fliction and bereavement, and
further, that a copy of these res-
olutions be embossed and sent to
them as a token of such.

Resolved, That copies of these
resolutions be spread upon the
minutes of Omega Chapter of
the Alpha Tau Omega Fraterni-
ty and sent to T H E PALM and
T H E SEWANEE PURPLE for pub-

lication.

J. BOZEEAN RYLANCE,

HUGER W. JERVEY,

STEPHEN M. BIRD,

Committee.

FOR SALE.

An automobile, almost new,
best make, highest speed Amer-
ican machine. Especially adapt-
ed for touring purposes. Equal
to the best French motor caVs.
Any one desiring same will ap-
ply to J. B. R. & H.,

Purple Office.

UNIVERSITY DIRECTORY.

GENERAL ATHLETIC ASSOCIATION.—
President, F. M. Osborne; Vice-Presi-
dent, Thomas Evans; Secretary and
Treasurer, II. E. Smith.

EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE.— Dr. B. L.

Wiggins; Messrs. Phillips, Evans and
Pittman.

FOOTBALL TEAM. — Manager, V. S.
Tupper; Captain, J. L. Kirby-Smith;
Head Coach, Geo. S. Whitnay; Asso-
ciate Coach, F. M. Osborne.

BASEBALL TEAM'03.—Manager, Thomas
Evans; Captain. H. E. Smith; Coach-
es, H.S. Ashford and J. M. Selden.

SENIOR GERMAN CLUB.—President, R.
E. Cowart, Jr.; Vice-President, B. R.
Shaffer; Secretary, A. C. Pittman;
Treasurer, Thomas Evans.

JUNIOR GERMAN CLUB. —President,

V. J. Nesbit; Vice-President, R. N.
Atkinson ; Secretary, T. W. Scollard ;
Treasurer, G. B. Shelby.

SIGMA EPSILON LITERARY SOCIETY —
President, G. B. Craighill; Vice-
President, F. S. Iloughteling; Secre-
tary, H. T. Pegues; Treasurer, J. B.
Rylance; Critic, H. Masterson.

Pi OMEGA LITERARY SOCIETY.—Presi-
dent, Thos. Evans; Vice-President,
W. J. Barney ; Secretary, T. E. Dabney ;
Treasurer, H. W. Ticknor; Critic,
1). F. Cameron.

CHELIDON.—Secretary, H. D. Phillips.

FRATERNITIES.—Alpha Tau Omega.
Sigma Alpha Epsilon, Phi Delta The-
ta, Delta Tau Delta, Kappa Alpha, Pi
Kappa Alpha, Kappa Sigma.

HOMILETIC SOCIETY.—President, Rev.
W. P. DuBose; Vice-President, R.
M. Marshall, Jr.; Secretary, John Ker-
shaw, Jr.; Treasurer, J. W. Davis.

SEWANEE MISSIONARY SOCIETY—Pres-
ident, O. B. Colmore; Vice-Presi-
dent, R. M. Marshall; Secretary, C. F
C. Lonberg; Treasurer, T. A. Cheat-
ham.

E. Q.B. CLUB.—President, Dr. W. P. Du-
Bose; Secretary, W. B. Nauts.

JOHN S. CAIN MEDICAL AND SURGICAL
SOCIETY.—President, W. P. Reaves;
Vice-President, W. L. Ezell; Secre-
tary, F. W. Cartwright; Treasurer, W.
C. Slusher.

SHAKESPEARE CLUB.—President, Dr. W.
P. DuBose; Librarian and Treasurer,
Miss Louise Finley.

LAW CLUB.—President, A. C. Pittman;
Vice-President, D. C. Gillett; Secreta-
ry and Treasurer, G. G. Alexander.

GOLF CLUB.—President, J. M. Selden;
ecretary, F. S. Iloughteling.

UNIVERSITY ORCHESTRA. — Director,
S. M. Bird ; Manager, T. A.Cheatham.

SEWANEE PUBLICATIONS.— The Se-
ivanee Review, Cap and Gown, The
Sezvanee Literary Magazine; The Se-
•zvanee Purple, The Sewanee Moun-
taineer.

CAP AND GOWN, '03.—Editor-in-Chief,
V. S. Tupper; Business Manager, P.
A. Pugh.

SEWANEE LITERARY MAGAZINE.—Edi-

tor-in-Chief, R. K. Tucker; Business
Manager, F. S. Houghteling.

EVERYTHING
—IN—

GENT'S FURNISHING GOODS
Nice Line of Shoes always

on hand.

and see us.

P.S. Brooks, Agt.

Berg & Ellis,
One-Price Clothiers,
Hatters and Furnishers,

Cor. Ch'trch aiad Summer Sts,,

Nashville, Tenn.

M o n t e a g l e Marks Arnheim & Royal Tailor's

Tailor Made Clothing.
Is located on the Tracy

City Brunch of the

NASHVILLE, CHATTANOO&A^
ST. LOUIS RAILWAY Perfect Fit Guaranteed.

Cheatham, Agent, St. Luke's Hall.

T BTS T

UN THE

Tip-Top of the CiiiiilierlaiKl Mountains,

4 Trains are operated each way daily 1
during the summer months b ^

Tf you mistake this for an advertisement,

ZDO3NTT PLEIAD I T .

We just want to tell you something that will
be valuable to you if you are wise. I t is not
imic.li of a secret, and we wouldn't be astonished
if you knew it already. What do you want\ We
don't cave what it is, go down to the UNIVER-
SITY SUPPLY STOEE and they've got it. If
they haven't they'll get it.

THAT'S .

Cowan and Monteagle

Fast trains, carrying Pullman Sleepers,
pass Cowan every day, offering excellent
service to and from the principal cities of
the North, East, South and West:

Jp for copy of our Summer

Resorts folder.

W. L. DANLEY,
General Passenger Agent,

Nashville, Tenn.

TIME TABLE

N.C.&STLRY
TRACY CITY BRANCH

TRAINS TO COWAX.

No. 120 Leaves 7 :o"5 A. M.
No. 122 " I I :20 A. M.
No. 124 " - 2:^5 P. M
No. 126 [' 6;os P. M

TRAINS TO TRACT CITY.
No. 121 Leaves 8:15 A.M.
No. 123 " 1 :oo P. M.
No. i(?5 " •, 4:35 P) M.
No. 127 " 7:4's p . M.

MAIN LINE.
TRAINS SOUTH FROM COWAN.

No. 1 Leaves i2:iS P.M.
No. 5 " 7:10 • "
No. 3 " 12:30 A.M.

TRAINS NORTH FROM COWAN.

No. 2 Leaves 3:49 P. M
No. 4 " 3:35 A. M
No. 6 " 7135 "

MATT ' 'JACk

WALTERS BROS.
Wholesale dealers and shippers of

Fine Strawberries, Celery
And Early Vegetables,

Long distance telephones, 1361 and 2555
CITY MARKET, Nashville, Tenn.

SPALDINQ'S OFFICIAL

Football Supplies
Are used by all
the leading col-
leges, schools and
athletic clubs be-
cause thiq any-
thing a t h 1 e tic
hearing the Spal-
ding trade mark
is the best that
can be made.

Spalding's Offi-
cial Inter collegi-

ate Football must, be used in all cham-
pionship games' Price. $4.00.

Spalding's New Attachment for Foot-
ball Tackling Machine was invented by
Mr. John McMasters,-trainer of the Har-
vard team, and used by them last season.
Phe efficiency of a team is improved by
its use from the first trial. Price $15.00.

Spalding's Official Football Guide, ed-
itod by Walter Camp. Price 10 cents.

Spalding's Fall and Winter Sports Cat-
alogue mailed free.

A. G. SPALDING & BROS.
NEW YORK. CHICAGO. DENVER

BALTIMORE. BUFFALO.

Columbia Institute,
Columbia, Tennessee,

a Home School .for Girls. Admiraaby
equipped. College Preparatory and ed-
vanced courses. ; Terms $250.00 a ytar
Rt. Rev. T. F. (pailor, President of the
Board' of Trustees. For catalogue apply
to Miss Mary A. Bryant, Principal.

CAN SUPPLY ALL

BOOKS
published at lowest prices and best

discounts. Orders attended to

carefully and forwarded promptly

R. W. CROTHERS,

246 Fourth Avenue, JVezv Tori City

ii The Aragort,"
PeachtreeSt., Atlanta, Ga,

Under new Management. American and European
Plans.

CAFE OF RARE EXCELLENCE.
Recommends itself for the notable character of Its

guests.
SCOVILLE BROS

Our $3 Hat
Is a Winner.

All the latest shades, all the
latest blocks.

Always something new in

Shirts, Neckwear and Hosiery.

Send as your orders.

THE TOGGERY SHOP,
Cor. Cherry and Union Sts.,

Nashville, Tennessee

GENTLEMEN
WHO DRESS FOR STYLE

NEATNESS, AND COMFORT
WEAR THE IMPROVED

The Recognized Standard

"TWSThe Name is
stamped on
every oop—

The

V CUSHION
BUTTON

CLASP
Lies Flat to the Leg—Never

s, Tears nor Unfastens
, Silk 50c..Cotton !!5c.

Mailed cm receipt of price.

Geo. >rosiCo., Makers.
Boston, Mass., U.S.A.

EASY

•Fn route to Texas.
It will cost you only 50 cents

extra to ride all day in a Cotton
f/l W 1 \ 'J ~*~W Belt Parlor Cafe Car (25 cents

for a half a dav). Passengers
toTexas,viaMcmphis,can take
advantage of this Car, which is
furnished jsrith easy chairs,

7 ::Q has a Gentlemen'3 Observation
Smoking Room, a Ladies'
Lounging Room . and a Cafe

[wherejnea rved on the European plan, at reasonable prices.
Thom;;'it i. i pod with Pullman Slcopora, mi! both

v:::ht and aaj I I Er Cars and ootnfort.
train on tho Cotton Bell Rrom

ompni • P th ••• ti and i t:"i-i. ,-i ronto to Toxaa.
Writ* , :; wtlll«aT«,

" 1 > ' • " • • • Fonrtlckpl will cost and-what train to
kke to make the best tlmi nn<t i i-.e«-i i •'• i -. Wi- win also send

you an inter. booklet, "A Trip to Texas."

fRED. I'.JC ,ES, B.P.*., Memphis, Tenn. W. C. PEELER, T.P.A., Memphis, Tenn. tf. C. ADAMS, T.P.A., Nashville. Ttna.
' . ' . T, T. P. A., Cincinnati, Ohio. li. H. SUTION, T. P. A., Chattanooga. T ( Dn.

E. W. LaBEAUME, Q. P. and T. A., St. Louis, Mo.

Greenfiield-Talbot Furniture Co. (Wholesale & Retail to order.) MalteBS. Springs, BtC. 209 N. College, Nash villa


